DEPARTMENT CHAIRS’ MEETING MINUTES

Friday, May 5, 2006 1:00 – 3:00 p.m.

Elko – HTC #137; Battle Mountain - #2; Ely - #114; Winnemucca - #109

Present: Karen Dannehl, Heather Estes, Bonnie Hofland, Dan Jones, Jay Larson, Mike Myrhow, Mark Ports, Margaret Puccinelli, Mary Swetich, Genie Goicoechea, Karen Martin, Mike McFarlane, Bret Murphy, Garry Heberer, Danny Gonzales, Suzi Sanders, Kathy Schwandt
Minutes were reviewed and approved. 

Adjunct Faculty Evaluation Process

1. Currently GBC does not have a process in place to evaluate adjunct faculty. Northwest requires that all faculty regardless of their contract status be evaluated at a minimum of every five years. Adjunct representatives are concerned that every five years is too long and that three years provides more interaction with the departments. 
2. Chairs approved the adjunct evaluation process with the following recommendations: a. the department chair or an assigned designee can perform the evaluation; b. the evaluation is performed every five years rather then every three years; c. a new instructor must be evaluated within the first year; d. remove the sentence suggesting a rubric recommended by the Distance Education Committee be used in Part II; e. do not include Part IV of the process because it requires further discussion; f. a tracking system must be put into place. 
Department Chair/Director Responsibilities
1. Additions and changes were made to the guidelines. The chairs approved to have one document outlining common processes for all departments. The guidelines will be presented at the next Faculty Senate meeting for approval. 
Interactive Video Site Connections
1. Approximately eight to ten sites can be connected for interactive video courses. However, to allow student interaction the recommended number of connections is four. Department Chairs and instructors determine the number of sites connected to a course. 
Recognition of Achievement 

1. The format of the policy has been changed. Chairs requested that competencies be indicated on the back of the certificate. The responsibility of overseeing the process will be up to department chairs. 
2. Only the courses taken to receive the Recognition of Achievement will be on a student’s transcript. There is a place in SIS that can record the accomplishment for tracking purposes. 
3. Chairs approved the process for a second time with the recommended change. The item will be taken to President’s Council for approval since Faculty Senate already voted to approve it. 

Sharing the Pain
1. Chairs were asked to consider areas that lab fees can be charged to help with wages for lab aides, tutors, teaching assistants, facilitators and etc. 
2. The $10 IAV fee is used to pay facilitators and to buy replacement equipment. GBC is considering raising the IAV lab fee by $5 per credit to help pay for expenses.

3. GBC may be able to increase adjunct salaries if additional money is made available to pay for non-instructional part-time wages.

4. Any lab fee over $50 per course must be approved by the Board of Regent’s. The Board votes on special lab fees over $50 once per year, usually during the March meeting. 
Smart Thinking

1. GBC is eligible to receive a Russ grant for up to $500,000 for distance education and tele-medicines. The grant could possibly fund in house file servers, live-net, streaming video, pod-casting and online tutoring. The grant has to be submitted by June 2006. 
2. The chairs delegated the authority to Jan Kempster to adopt an online software tutoring program (Smart Thinking), as long as she agrees. Garry Heberer will discuss with Jan and supply her with a packet of information. Access to the internet is all that is needed for students to access the program. Pahrump students currently have access to the program. TMCC and CCSN are currently using the program and are happy with it. UNLV has also adopted the program. GBC has an opportunity to become part of a consortium if we choose to incorporate Smart Thinking into our tutoring program. It would cost approximately $6,500 per year. Distance education would benefit from the service because equal services would be provided to all of GBC students. 
Social Science/Humanities Reorganization
1. Humanities and Fine Arts will become one department. There are four full-time instructors and several adjuncts that will be affected. Administrative support will be redistributed between current Academic Affairs support staff. Patty Fox will be the department chair for next year. 
Dual Credit 

1. GBC and the Elko County School District are collaboratively working together to offer dual credit courses between the two entities. Some courses have already been articulated through Tech Prep. However, several more are being proposed. Before the courses can be offered the ECSD and the State Board of Education must approve the proposal. A list of potential issues was distributed for discussion. The issues will have to be worked out prior to the courses being offered. 
Additional Items

1. Danny informed the group that Paul is a finalist for a presidency position in Oregon.

